Committee on Technician Affairs Oral Report to Council
Fall 2013
Madame President, Members of Council: 
The Committee on Technician Affairs (CTA) participated in an ACS Leadership Development System Strategic Planning Retreat this past August in Washington, DC.  During the retreat, CTA developed the following mission statement: “CTA fosters professional development of Applied Chemical Technology Professionals while raising awareness of their importance to ACS, the chemical enterprise and the public.  In addition to the mission statement, retreat participants formulated three new goals and a series of associated strategies to ensure each goal is achieved.” 
At this meeting, all CTA members were assigned to serve on strategic plan implementation teams.  These teams will address strategies associated with the professional development of technicians, efforts to highlight technician contributions to the chemical enterprise and ways to increase technician involvement in ACS governance.  

CTA thanks the ACS Leadership Advisory Board for designing the Strategic Planning Retreats for ACS subunit groups.

CTA was honored to present the 2013 National Chemical Technician Award to the 25th recipient at the Spring National Meeting.  This annual award is presented in recognition of outstanding technical and communication skills, reliability, leadership, teamwork, publications, and presentations. 
CTA is accepting nominations for the 2014 National Chemical Technician Award until September 30, 2013.   For more information about the award, please visit the CTA website at acs.org/cta. 

At the Spring meeting, CTA served as an active co-sponsor with the Industrial & Engineering Chemistry Division’s (I&EC), Applied Chemical Technology Subdivision for the Symposium honoring the 2013 I&EC Applied Chemical Technology Fellow.    CTA also co-sponsored the Industrial Pilot Plant Operations and Safety Symposium and is partnering with I&EC on an ACS Symposium Series Book.
CTA would like to encourage all local sections and divisions to submit nominations for the new ChemLuminary Award for the Best Technician-Related Event at a Local Section or Division.  The award will recognize an event that was held in 2013 and will be presented for the first time at the 2014 Fall National Meeting.  Interested local sections and divisions may nominate themselves for the award with their annual reports.  
CTA encourages all members that serve as technicians to share their stories on the new my.ACS.org website.  This forum provides an excellent opportunity to raise awareness of the many ways that technicians contribute to the Society and how technicians benefit from being part of ACS.  
CTA will celebrate its 50th anniversary in 2014. A working group of the committee is planning recognition events for the Dallas and San Francisco National Meetings to celebrate this important milestone for ACS. 

Madame President, this concludes my report.
Mary K. Moore, Chair, Committee on Technician Affairs.
